University of Alaska Southeast
TLTR Committee

Meeting Minutes
Friday, December 3, 2004
10:30 am – Noon

Novatney Conference Rom
1.  Call to Order.  The meeting was called to order at 10:30 am by Chair, Steven Hamilton.
2.  Attendance.
Steven Hamilton


Mike Ciri

Barney Norwick


Ashley Ahrens
Wayne Haas



Matt Heavner
Marsha Gladhart


Tom McKenna
Cathy LeCompte


Marnie Chapman
Susie Feero

3.  Review of Agenda.  The agenda was reviewed and approved with the addition of one item.  Matt wanted to discuss the issue of using shared resources for online syllabi and some concerns from his department (stemming from earlier conversation at previous meeting).
4.  Approval of Minutes.  The Minutes from the October 29 meeting were reviewed and approved.
5.  Action Items.  The following topics were discussed with associated action as noted.

a.  Special Projects.  The special projects solicitation is underway.  An article has been published in Soundings and another will be sent to Whalesong.  Fliers will also be posted around campus and TLTR members are encouraged to communicate the opportunity to their respective groups.  The deadline for submissions is February 25 and the intent is to make decisions in sufficient time for obligation of funds prior to the end of the academic year.

b.  Prior Student Issues (raised at previous meeting).  Michael Ciri responded to the three concerns raised at the previous meeting.


(1)
Electronic Marquee – This item should be raised through Tish Griffin.  There is an existing Marquee and replacement is not an appropriate TLTR initiative.



(2)
Upgrading of Mac Computers – Most Macs have been upgraded to G4s.  Those in the Bill Ray Center are scheduled for this year.  Five newer models will also be added to the lab this year.  Macs will be on replacement cycle with machines that are replaced being moved down to the BRC.  The key to keeping current is to develop a rotation and upgrade plan that is sustainable.


(3)
Bill Ray Center Computers – This issue is really a part of item b(2) above.  The Macs at BRC currently run OS9, which presents both compatibility problems as well as problems with running more than one application.  The affects both education staff as well as the Nursing program.  Michael indicated that it was important to him to have a contact, particularly within the Nursing program, that could provide reliable and timely information rather than getting things second hand.  With regard to education, Marsha presented data on her school inventory for Mac/PC distributions.  The bottom line on this is that Mac will continue to be the prevalent platform in the education field for the foreseeable future.

c.
Departmental Training Preferences.  TLTR members had previously been asked to canvas their departments to determine if some specific technology training/demonstrations were either needed or desired.  Members reported back at this meeting.  The consensus of the group is that each department has very different needs and level of need.  The most appropriate approach seems to be to have departments arrange for their own demonstrations and training rather than trying to arrange a “one size fits all” approach through TLTR.  There is also some effort being made in this area in conjunction with the Faculty Development Seminar.  Steve will work as liaison with that group.  Cathy LeCompte (Ketchikan campus) did request that the group convey support for Ketchikan having a local position to support technology and training needs.  The group agreed to convey that support to the Provost.
d.
E-Portfolio Update.  Barney reported that the E-Portfolio capability will be embedded within UAS Online and will be ready to go for the spring semester.  Barney reviewed the current capabilities of the system but acknowledged that there are lingering issues, some of which are policy-based, that must be resolved.   TLTR will continue to be a part of this discussion.

6.
Additional Agenda Item.  Matt Heavner conveyed concern from his department about the concept of using shared resources (plagiarism policy, help desk procedures, etc.) in online syllabi.  The concern centered around a perception that this might lead to mandated syllabus construct.  Steve clarified that the intent of the discussion was not to mandate but rather to allow faculty that wanted to include this type of content to do so without having to “re-invent the wheel.” The use of these items, as envisioned in the initial conversation, was intended to be an option rather than a mandate.  Currently, however, there is no active movement on this subject.  Steve did point out that the Provost did have, on her web page, some specific requirements for syllabi.

7.
Adjournment and Next Meeting.  The next meeting of the TLTR was scheduled for January 21, although this might cause some conflict with the Faculty Development Seminar.  The meeting was adjourned at noon.

Respectfully Submitted,

Steven Hamilton
